Per Diem Policy for Hourly Trades Personnel

Effective 6/1/04


Per Diems for Temporary Out-of-Town Assignments

Trades people are expected to travel to job site locations regardless of the proximity to the Sharon Center office or their residence.  They may be eligible for per diems while on an out-of-town assignment.  Per diem payments will be made at a rate established annually by the VP of Finance, not to exceed the maximum rates allowable by the IRS.  As the IRS uses various criteria to determine when an out-of-town assignment is “temporary”, each assignment will need to be reviewed separately by the VP of Finance for compliance with IRS regulations.

Approval for Per Diem Payments

At the beginning of each project, hourly personnel should submit a Request for Per Diem form to the Project Manager for approval.  After approving, the Project Manager will submit the approval form to the Division head for approval.   This is a one-time process that must be completed at the beginning of each project.  Accounts Payable will not pay any per diem payments unless an approved Request for Per Diem form is on file for the project being charged.

Reimbursement amounts may vary with location due to differences in the cost of living.  It is the responsibility of the Project Manager to determine if a non-standard per diem rate is required.  The Division head and the VP of Finance will approve a non-standard rate at the commencement of the project.  

Living Expenses

Per diems are intended to cover additional expenses incurred due to being away from home.  Some examples include:  hotel rooms and applicable taxes, meals, tips, phone calls, laundry services, etc.  Per diems will be paid based on actual days worked.  For example, if personnel travel to a job site on Sunday evening, work Monday through Friday, and return home on Friday evening, five per diems will be reimbursed.  Likewise, if personnel travel to a job site on Monday morning, work Monday through Friday, and return home on Friday evening, five per diems will also be reimbursed.  If personnel are working a modified workweek, i.e. four 10-hour days, four per diems will be reimbursed.

Reporting Per Diems

Personnel should complete a Ruhlin Company Employee Expense Report at the end of each week.  The report should clearly indicate the period covered, the per diem rate and be signed by the person to attest to its accuracy.  If personnel work on more than one project in a single day, the per diem should be split appropriately between the project cost codes.  Requests for per diem payments will not be approved if submitted more than one month past the date incurred.  The expense report should be given to the Superintendent for approval and forwarding to the Sharon Center office for processing.  Receipts are not required.  

Per diems will be paid after incurred, i.e. in arrears.  However, with approval from the Superintendent, personnel may request an initial cash advance in the amount of five per diems (one week).  The cash advance will be paid back equally over the next five per diem checks, or in total in the final per diem check if a project is less than five weeks in duration.

